[image: image1.png]


49 Union Street ● Medford ● NJ 08055 ● 609/654-2608
     www.medfordtownship.com                  MAIN FAX 609/953-4087

CLERK/FINANCE FAX 609/714-1790

CONSTRUCTION FAX 609/953-7720

PUBLIC WORKS FAX 609/654-7646


NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes – January 5, 2022

Via Zoom 
Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Kathy Cullen, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Colleen Stover, Michelle Voorhees and Tom Wright 
Members Absent:  None 
Guests in Attendance:  None
Approval of Minutes:  
Mr. Wright motioned for approval of the September 1, 2021 and October 6, 2021 minutes, seconded by Ms. Dickerson.  The minutes were approved as motioned by all members present.   
Old Business:
HOA Project –
The committee discussed the three remaining homeowners’ associations and Village Pointe has an association and we have the contact and Blue Lake and Springhouse do not have HOA’s.  

Ready to send the Welcome Kit to all the associations that have been identified.     
Welcome Kit –
Mr. Wright and Mrs. Stover stated the Hartford Trails Map needs to be updated along with Still Park.
There was discussion of the annual updates to be completed on February 1st.  Some of the updates include, changing the Council page to include the change in Council members and the Mayor’s message should the Mayor change.  

There was discussion about adding a blurb in the Welcome Kit about the Medford Messenger and have a link to sign up for the Messenger from the Welcome Kit.  

Medford Messenger – 
The committee has been discussing how to expand the subscription rate of the Medford Messenger. 

Several suggestions were made, i.e. use Facebook to sign up for e-newsletter, request Medford Arts Center and MYAA send out via their databases with how to sign up for e-newsletter, put a message on the water and sewer bills to sign up for e-newsletter, and send a message with the tax bills.  Mrs. Stover and Mr. Wright will talk with Ms. Portocalis about signing up for events would automatically sign the person up to receive the e-newsletter and offer an option to opt out.  There was also a suggestion to see if the library has a board for the public that could hold a posting on how to sign up for the e-newsletter. 
New Business:

Future Projects – Mrs. Burger asked for committee members to think of ideas for future projects and she would take to Council for approval.       
Economic Development Commission partnership – The Council has requested that the Economic Development Commission and NSAC meet together in 2022.  The NSAC could assist the Economic Development Commission with some of the tasks requested by Council.  The two groups will continue to work on projects that fall under their respective committee by breaking out into groups and or sub-committees.     

Miscellaneous – Discussion of having Chief Waterman attend an upcoming meeting.  

Adjournment
Mr. Wright motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 PM, seconded by Ms. Dickerson.  The motion was approved by all members present.  
Respectfully Submitted
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